MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
Date: October 15, 2018

Time:   6:30 p.m.
Location: 2908  Masters Court
Call to Order
Confirmation of Quorum
Board Members Present:  Wally Wenger, Dineen Lavelle, Tom Holm, Frank Zucco, Jamie Hahl
Committee Chairs Present:      
Residents in Attendance:      
Acceptance of  September Minutes
Review and approval of Financial Report –   Two accounts are past due. Letters to be sent by LCM.
Treasurer's Report
Bart reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Bart Keller.   The financial report was approved.
	MCHOA Balance Sheet
	
	September 2018

	
	Income
	Expenditures

	Checking and Savings
	$106,599.00
	

	LESS Statutory Reserves*
	$50,000.00
	

	Total Operating **
	$56,599.00
	

	Office Supplies
	
	$ 35.00

	LCM
	
	$ 412.00

	Legal Services
	
	      

	Insurance/Taxes
	
	  

	Utility – Water   
	
	 

	Utility - Electric
	
	  

	Landscape Maintenance/Sprinkler
	 
	2,896.00   

	Fence Repair/Painting
	
	

	Social Events
	
	                                                               

	Total Major Expenses
	
	                                                       $  5,444.00


*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

Reports

Landscaping Committee **
Well site/ greenbelt area fencing has been completed. One tree removed from Masters Park. 
Architectural Control Committee
Not all driveways were completed due to weather. All that were done look great and were done at a fair price. Some new landscaping was completed by individual homeowners. Everything looks great!
Fence Committee

Additional fencing request from a homeowner for a special needs child has been in the works. Weather has delayed the completion of the project. Frank will follow up on this.
Social Committee
October Fest was held on September 22 at our old picnic site. Corner of Masters Point and  Masters Club. Fun time was had by all! Not everyone got notice of the event, so next year we will do better with a flyer as we do for our Summer Picnic and Christmas gathering. 
A host/home is needed  for the annual Christmas Party 2019. If you would like to volunteer to host, please contact Katie Keller or Dineen Lavelle.  ktj324@sbcglobal.net  or dineenl@verizon.net
A new chairperson will be needed for the Social Committee in the new year. If you are interested, please contact

Katie Keller  ktj324@sbcglobal.net  for details.  Thank you Katie for all that you have done over the years. 

Homeowners Issues and Concerns

Parking is becoming an issue once again. We have very limited parking spaces here in our neighborhood. If anyone has a complaint, please take note of the vehicle information ( tag, make and model ) and dates the vehicle continues to be parked in the lots. Send an email to any board member for follow up.   

Please be mindful of your neighbors. Notices from LCM to follow, to a couple of homeowners.
New Business

Street Lights - Tom and Colleen will speak to the homeowners.  
Annual Meeting preparation took a majority of this month’s meeting time. Homeowners will be receiving an information  packet from LCM shortly. 
Meeting Closure
Next meeting: November 12, 2018, 6:30 PM at the Wenger residence, 2914  Masters Club Circle
Motion made and carried to adjourn
